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Dear Clerks, Chairman & Members,

Welcome to the new decade at Dorset Council. The news content may not necessarily apply to the ward of Stalbridge & Marnhull directly, however It may have a wider interest for the Community.

North Dorset sustainable transport project starts:
The start of 2020 will see work begin on a sustainable transport scheme for Gillingham as part of a multi-million-pound transport overhaul. £3.45m of Local Growth Funding has been secured by Dorset Local Enterprise Partnership (Dorset LEP)  to provide a transport improvement package, Gillingham Growth, to support the town’s expansion.
The funding is being used to enhance key junctions through Gillingham, improve cycle links to the train station and will fund the design of the Enmore Green Link Road.
Work starts on the sustainable transport element of the scheme on Monday 13 January 2020, to improve pedestrian and cycle facilities between Cemetery Road and Station Road.
This first phase of work will take around five months and includes installing crossing points on Cemetery Road, realigning kerbs on the northbound side of Le Neubourg Way to provide a new on-road cycle route, installing signals at the Waitrose junction and realigning some kerbing on the southbound side of Le Neubourg Way for on-road cycling.
In order to keep two-way traffic flow along the busy B3081 Le Neubourg Way, while at the same time providing a safe working zone, the right-turn lanes and hatched space in the middle of the road will be removed to narrow the road to two traffic lanes. This layout will be put in place over two nights during the first week of work.
Affordable housing in North Dorset
Up to 46 new affordable homes have been approved following the Dorset Council Northern Planning Committee meeting on 19 November.
The development including 18 affordable homes in Okeford Fitzpaine and a development including 28 affordable homes in Sturminster Newton are set to go ahead bringing much needed affordable housing to the county.
A development of 45 new houses, 18 of which provide affordable housing options are to be built on disused poultry farm in close proximity to the village of Okeford Fitzpaine, helping to meet the five-year housing supply detailed in the Dorset Local Plan.
One of four main towns in Dorset identified for growth in the core spatial strategy policy, Sturminster Newton is considered a sustainable location for new development and supports Dorset Council in meeting the affordable provision across North Dorset. The development of 114 homes will provide 28 affordable homes to the town, with a tenure split of 70/30 affordable rent/shared ownership and will offer a mix of one bed flats and two to five bed houses.
Dorset Council launches ‘Call for Ideas’ to help tackle Climate Emergency
Dorset Council are looking for members of the public to submit ideas on how the Council might be able to help tackle climate and ecology concerns.
Since declaring a Climate and Ecological Emergency, Councillors and officers have been working hard behind the scenes to develop ideas for a climate change strategy and action plan.
They are now calling on all Dorset residents to submit their ideas for how they think Dorset Council can reduce carbon emissions and protect the county’s plants and wildlife.
Some people will be invited to present their ideas to the Climate Change and Ecological Emergency Executive Advisory Panel in the new year as part of the Council’s forthcoming Climate and Ecological Inquiry Day, which will take place in February and be open to the public.
Every proposed policy and practical action submitted will be passed to the appropriate Task and Finish Group for investigation, each of which is made up of Dorset Council members and officers. https://www.snapsurveys.com/wh/s.asp?k=157468397984



Give your views on future funding for voluntary organisations
Dorset Council is looking for your thoughts on how to financially support the voluntary community sector beyond March 2021.
A total of £1.9 million has been invested this year into the voluntary community sector (VCS) by all six predecessor councils in the Dorset Council area. Grants were given to a cross section of topics including advice, museums, heritage, community, leisure, arts, culture and environment.
The council are reviewing their direct financial contributions to these community resources. They want to gather opinions from the organisations themselves, the people that use them and also other Dorset residents.
The current funding arrangements are unequal, with some areas of Dorset receiving significantly more funding than others. This review will ensure grants are fairly distributed across the county. This consultation will provide the VCS with the opportunity to share their views about potential future options and to comment on the grant’s selection criteria. .www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk

Dorset AONB land owner fined for planning breach
A Dorset landowner has been prosecuted and fined for failing to comply with a planning enforcement notice within the Dorset Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (13/1/20).
Thomas William Gibbs (aged 69) of Willow Farm, Longbarrow Lane, Stoke Abbott, Beaminster pleaded guilty at Weymouth Magistrates Court to an offence contrary to Section 179 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.
Mr Gibbs pleaded guilty on 5 August 2019 however sentencing took place on 13 January, after being adjourned twice, to enable Mr Gibbs to comply with the enforcement notice.

